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	PTO Meeting Minutes
	September 14, 2017


Time:  7:02pm
 

Attendance:

Pamela Vail, President

Silke Carlson, Co-Vice President, Committee Chair

Nicole Moore, Co-Vice President, Grade Level Oversight
Laurie Mann, Correspondence Secretary
Brittany Meyer, Recording Secretary

Monique Phua, Treasurer
Teachers in Attendance:  Malinowski
Board Members in Attendance:    

_____________________________________________________________________________________

Welcome/Call to Order: Pamela:  For those who haven’t met me yet, my name is Pamela Vail and I am the PTO President. I want to thank you all for coming! We are going to start with Mr. Lubisco’s roundtable.
Mr. Lubisco: Thank you everyone for coming out. This is a great crowd and lot of new faces along with some familiar faces. 

This is my third year as principal at Faber School and definitely my most exciting with the addition of the PBSIS. With that said, I want to give a huge thank you to the PTO for all of their support in the day to day process of kicking off this program along with the extremely generous donation. This is a community effort and that is what we are feeling which we really appreciate. Thank you also to the team: Laurie Mann, Poppy Elliot, Laura Zellar, Megan Kaiser, Luciana Gionatti, Laura Maoriana, and Laura Palmer., along with myself and Mr. Tennant. This has been a year long planning and training process culminating in the kick off event tomorrow to educate our students as to what the process and expectations are. Our students were taught through lessons all this week what the expectations will be and you can see those in different locations around the building. Each teacher will carry around “Buoy Bucks” which they will give out to students as they recognize the positive behavior shown to influence continued and improved positive behavior. By using the same expectations for everyone, there is no confusion, the rules are the same for everyone and that helps our students be successful. Our training continues this year at Rutgers to learn more and continue to grow the program.
Its only been a week but we have had a great start to the school year. We have a very large school population as opposed to previous years with a substantial increase in numbers. There is now a 5th Kindergarten class with two new additional teachers. We also had a very successful ‘Boohoo Breakfast’ with lots of parents in attendance. PBSIS lessons have been ongoing all week working with members of our team. 

Upcoming: We have the PBSIS kick off celebration that begins tomorrow. This will be very similar to what happens during field day with both an indoor and outdoor component. Kids are going to celebrate with the teachers and build the community atmosphere that we are looking for, having fun together, celebrating together, and learning about the entire program. We will start with a school wide assembly in the gym and then we will have a morning session, then a picnic lunch outside, followed by an afternoon session. 

If you haven’t joined us on Twitter, please do so. This is where you will find a lot of the celebratory pictures will be posted throughout the year. @JPFABERSCHOOL
Officer Phil Assembly is coming up along with School Picture day the first week of October. We have a busy upcoming October with the Week of Respect, Anti-Violence Week, Red Ribbon Week, Stomp Out Bullying Day, and Walk your Child to School Day. These will all be communicated to you.

Breakfast program has been updated. There is a new addition of Before Care that starts at 7am for additional fees. The breakfast Program is unchanged with 7:35am dropoff open to all students with a required breakfast purchase. Grades 3-5 can still grab breakfast on their way to the classroom as well. Breakfast program will be cancelled on delayed opening days but further communication will be sent out regarding Before Care closures.

October 1 will begin the weekly newsletter. I am working on this with my administrative assistant, Mrs. Castle in order to provide you a weekly snapshot of everything that is coming up. 

If you have any questions for me, my door is always open. You can make an appointment to come speak to me or find me on the blacktop in the morning or afternoon.
Treasurer: (Monique): Hi, Welcome back and welcome to those who are new. On the table you will find 2 reports along with our annual budget. The 2 reports includes all of the expenses and payouts from June through August, including scholarships, summer enrichment, and other miscellaneous expenses. For the summer enrichment, the school runs a week-long activity which the PTO sponsors and holds onto the funds on behalf of the teachers running the program. They then provide us a donation of $200. You will also see Amazon Smile on here in the amount of $19. Don’t forget to sign up if you shop at Amazon! Select Dunellen PTO at smile.amazon.com. 
 Can I have a motion to approve the June-Augusst reports?  A second?  The treasurer’s report has been approved.
Please review our current budget. We have a few changes that we need to put to you for approval. Admin expenses has been reduced from $1500 to $500. Auditing Fees has been updated to $100. We have also updated Field Trips as last year Kindergarten did not use their money and it has been rolled over. The $600 planned will now be used towards the Halloween Family Fun Night this year. Red Ribbon week has been reduced to $1000 from $1500. With the budget changes, we have added an additional $1000 scholarship bringing the total to 6 (total of $6000). We have also added in a line for PBSIS in the amount of $1000 so they can purchase the rewards needed for students. We have added $50 to Teacher of the Year awards. We also removed the line for testing snacks in the amount of $200. Last year our budget was $31,650. This year, our budget totals to $30,800. 
Can I have a motion to approve the 2017-2018 Budget?  A second?  The 2017-2018 Budget has been approved.
Last but not least, we are selling Kid Stuff books again this year. These books are valid through 2018 and are available for $25. 50% of the proceeds will go directly to the PTO. Please check for the flyer that will be sent home soon to Faber and LMS students. As you order, we will fill your order and send back with your student. 
Approval of Meeting Minutes: (Brittany):  Please take a few minutes to review the June meeting minutes. Any questions?  No questions were posed. Can I have a motion to approve meeting minutes?  A second?  The meeting minutes have been approved.
This year, Nicole Moor and myself will be heading up the Holiday Bazaar committee. We are really excited for this year. We will be working with the same gift shop that we worked with last year – A Small World Gift Shop. If you were around last year, you will remember that there were some really nice gifts, reasonably priced, no-inventory required. This year from an organizational perspective, we are taking this event back on as a board in order to make it a lot easier and much more seamless. We are looking to schedule this for the week of December 11-15, dependent on approval from the principal, so please keep these dates on your radar, if you are available to volunteer. We came very close last year to cancelling the event because of a lack of volunteers and we do not want to run into the same issue this year. If you have any questions, please email us directly. 
President: (Pam): There is a sign up sheet for all of the committees in the front. Please sign up on any committee that interests you. 
I want to first start with the Back to School Luncheon. I want to thank Meghan Portik for putting it together and all of her volunteers. It went very well this year especially as it was inside. 

I want to also thank Mrs. Maoriana and Mrs. Jiras who ran the summer enrichment program – Juggling and technology. They did a wonderful job.

We are selling Faber t-shirts and sweatshirts, as well as Dunellen zipper front sweatshirts. I do have order forms up here if anyone is interested.

Fundraisers for this year include the Kid Stuff books as Monique mentioned. We try to keep the amount of fundraisers to a minimum. Since we started our Tricky Tray event 4 years ago, we have been able to eliminate a lot of our extra fundraisers. Last year we raised just under $20,000 at our Tricky Tray last year. We do mini events throughout the year including bake sales and ice pop sales. We also have the Warrior fitness fundraiser which Nicole will speak more about shortly.

We will be continuing the school competition for teachers PTO signups. 

We will be providing a “fun night’” for Back To School night. We will have students from DHS earning community hours. We will have a movie playing as well as games and coloring set up. This is going to be on a first-come, first-serve basis as we can only accommodate a limited amount of students. This will only be open for Kindergarten to 5th grade. Flyers will be sent out Monday. Pre-Registration is required and there will be a cutoff when the capacity is full. This is due to ratio of volunteers to students. 
Vice President’s Remarks: (Silke): 
Please sign up for the committees. If you are unsure about signing up for a committee, we are happy to answer any questions. 

If your child is in 4th grade or 7th grade, we will be asking you to set up and volunteer for the promotion parties. This will allow parents to understand what is required prior to their children entering the 5th grade and 8th grade. 

We still need chairs for the following committees: 8th Grade Promotion, 5th Grade Farewell, Special Needs committee, Assemblies, and Spelling Bee. Book Fair will need a co-chair. 

Vice President: (Nicole): 
We will have membership numbers at the next meeting on October 11. I have also been working on consolidating everyone who registered for Team Leader. The board will be meeting in the first week of October at which time the Team Leaders will be selected via lottery. All selected Team Leaders must attend the PTO Meeting on October 11th. At that meeting, team leaders will receive the contract that requires signature along with the list of volunteers and the requirements for class parties and events. We will also have a suggested introduction to send out to all class volunteers. If you are still interested in requesting Team Leader, you must have your membership form in by the end of September. 
Warrior Martial Arts here in town is hosting a fundraiser for the PTO. They will be hosting a 6-week intro class for children in town at the rate of $69. If you pay for your child to go to these classes, that entire $69 will be given back to the PTO. You can then decide if you would like your child to continue at the monthly fee. 

Our first Family Fun Night will be on October 20th. It will be a Halloween themed party with a DJ, games, and contests. We will also be hosting a Blood Drive for adults. This is going to be a much larger event than other fun nights and we will need lots of volunteers to run this event. 
Corresponding Secretary: (Laurie): 
Check the website and follow us on Facebook. Please also follow the school on Twitter.
Our next meeting will be on October 11th. 

Faber is looking for any gently used gaming systems and rated E games for the PBSIS program. The media center is being remodeled to include a gaming area as a reward within PBSIS.
Open Discussion: 
Closing Remarks: (Pam): 
Adjourned: 8:01pm
Respectfully submitted: Brittany Meyer[image: image3.png]
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